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Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Ramos, Miriam S. (COE)

Sent: Friday, July 19, 2013 1:40 PM

To: Valdes, Dorian (Seaport)

Cc: Frigo, Victoria (COE); Cedeno, Rachelle (COE)

Subject: INQ 13-179

Mr. Valdes,

You called earlier today requesting an opinion. This e-mail is intended to memorialize our conversation.

You stated that you were a Miami-Dade County employee until April 30, 2013 (you currently work as a

contractor for Miami-Dade County on a part-time basis). You now work for CBNI/Shaw, who is bidding for a

contract with the Miami-Dade County Water and Sewer Department. You ask whether you may be present

during the company’s presentation to the County.

I explained that pursuant to Sec. 2-11.1(q) of the Miami-Dade Conflict of Interest and Code of Ethics

Ordinance, you are barred from appearing before Miami-County for a period of two (2) years after leaving

County employment.

Should you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to call/e-mail me.

Sincerely,

Miriam S. Ramos, Esq.
Deputy General Counsel

Miami-Dade County Commission on Ethics
19 W. Flagler Street, #820
Miami, FL 33130
305-350-0656 direct dial
305-579-0273 fax
ethics.miamidade.gov


